Annual Town Meeting
April 8th 2008 

6:30pm starting with zoning and the annual meeting to follow at 7:00pm

Monthly Town Board Meeting to follow also.

Roll Call: Tom Egan, Jerry Schoonover, Pat Kafer, Kathy Lewis, Camille Schuster

All present.

Tom Egan welcomed everyone to the new town hall and that we thought we should be in it before we let the public rent it out.

Winnebago County Officer gave a short statement about the new program that they are working on and that there have been a lot of burglaries around the area and we need to be careful and lock our homes and out buildings.
Fred Kasten talked about the nature preserve in Waukau that the porta potty gets knocked over and that there seems to be a lot of damage often.  The Officer stated that they have an area book that they put things into and will keep track of that. 

Sandy Craig asked about the patrol in the Waukau and Eureka area. She stated that she would like to see them in the area more often.

Janet Helmuth brought up the speed limit coming out of town because when the tractors and things come out of fields and driveways there are people going to fast.

Tom Jackson asked about officer quantity and officer stated that they are short officers.

Bernie Egan came and talked about the County and wished Tom all the luck for his new position. Bernie also stated that the speed limit would have to go in front of the state.

Cty Tk M will be ground off and resurfaced this summer. He is not sure if it will be closed or not. Eureka bridge has been approved the funding to build it. It was brought up to build along side it and not sure if it will be a lift bridge. There will be people asking about the historical aspect of it also. Scheduled to be built in 2011.  Bernie Egan also talked about the jail and when they built the jail they wanted the new court house there and now they are talking about more money.

Jay Treleven talked about the fire dept. He went over some numbers of fire fighters.

There are 57 fully trained 11 are from Rushford, 3 active retired 65 and over, 5 probationary 

26 first responders.
New fire truck is on order June 20th would be a delivery date so they can have it in the 4th of July parade.

Talked a little about the street dance that they hold every year. 

Junior fire fighter program 13 to 15 Brian Wilson runs that. There are 5 in it.

They are working on the DNR grant.

FEMA grant it went in this week and they should here about it in a couple months.

There is a regional grant that is going on also.

Tom Egan stated that we really do appreciate there work and help that they do.

Dave Tellock talked about Veolia, Diesel fuel at $4.00 a gallon and there fuel bill went up $12,000.00 in one month not a year.

Eldon Pomplun talked about if it gets to expensive we could do it every other week. 

What about the reduction of stops if neighbors get together and put there garbage together. Dave stated that the stopping and starting of the trucks is hard on them and it would still be the same amount of disposal and weight.

Larry Timm stated that the Dept of Revenue assessment came out to 95.65% which is good.

It is important to be in compliance. 

We will be changing the use of agricultural land. Because the price of corn has gone up that is where they get there rate from. He will have to increase the farm land from 71/2 to 81/2 this year. He has not started the real estate assessment. He plans to get out this week and working for the rest of the month on new homes. 

Tom Egan talked about a letter that had to have things in by April 11th and Larry stated that he has that taken care of that.

Eldon Pomplun stated that the building is nice and wondered what was included is the black top also. Some say yes and some say no. It was priced out. 

Tom Egan stated that the minutes can not be approved until this is settled. They will be carried over till the next meeting.

Ellen Newman stated that we should have the minutes approved at the end of the night before the annual meeting is adjourned.

Camille Schuster stated that last years annual meeting minutes tape will be listened to at 2:30pm at the old town hall tomorrow.

Ellen Newman talked about the committee that it was a nice committee to work with.

She stated that we came a long way since 2004. There is a
*Meeting on April 14th at 10:00am to talk about the rain gardens with Pat Lake.
Ellen stated and thanked who was all on the committee for the New Town Hall.

Tom Egan brought up about supplies that we will need and we will need some filing cabinets. Tom stated that we only have 3 tables that are in good condition.

Patsy Pomplun asked if we need a committee to buy things or is someone going to do it themselves.

Fred Kasten stated that when you have a meeting with the towns association members we need tables for paper work .
Marshall Piotter stated that we would need a table cart for the tables also.

Tom Egan asked what we are going to do. 

*Patsy Pomplun made a motion that we purchase the tables that match the ones we have at a quantity of no more then 10 tables and a cart. Ellen Newman seconded it. There is a discussion on 20. 

9yes for 10 and 3 no’s

Passed with the majority

Tom Egan asked where the money comes from.

Patsy Pomplun asked if there was a motion for office supplies there was no motion it was just discussion. 

Patty Fink asked what amount we had.

Pat Kafer gave an estimate of $243,337.74 left in the account.

Fred Kasten stated that if we want to do the asphalt in the summer he thought it would be the same price that we were given in the bid.

*Eldon Pomplun made a motion that we go ahead with the black top this summer if the price quote is still good. Tom Jackson seconded it. 

Passed 

Tom Egan also stated that Ellen Newman was talking about people donating things to the town hall. 

Tom Egan talked about renting the new town hall we received $50.00 for deposit and then $50.00 to the hall. 

Also what about the cemetery committee what do we charge them or should we not. 

Marshall Piotter thought we could give it to them for $10.00 just to cover the cost of electric. 

Steve stated that they were paying on the old building and they don’t mind paying for it.

Tom Egan stated that unless they are making money on using it we would charge them.

Fred Kasten stated that we should come up with a committee and decide what to do and what to charge.
Patsy Pomplun stated that we should have more money for those that are having more people.

Janet Helmuth thought that the $100 was high because we don’t have what Waukau has to offer for us to charge $100

Eldon Pomplun stated that if there is a hole in the wall or a stool is recked the $100 is not going to cover it.

Tom Egan stated that Mrs. Holly, Mrs. Helmuth, Mrs. Craig, Mrs. Romme would be a committee for the Town Hall rental.

Tom Egan brought up now what should we do with the Old Town Hall.

*Eldon Pomplun made a motion that we sell the town hall property and take what we want out of the building. Tom Jackson seconded it.

Carried

Fred Kasten disagreed with the motion that there is no bathroom or water and it will probably only be used as storage. Fred thought if you sell it as is, it could cause problems down the line. Patty Fink asked about septic. It would have to be holding tanks. Patty Fink thought with the building on it, it would be better then to sell just the land.

Pat Kafer wants to know if there is a minimum to sell or what we should do.

Tom Egan stated that we should have something in writing for what we want to sell it for.

Tom Egan then brought up what are we going to do should we have it appraised. 

Fred Kasten thought we should have an open house for closed bid.

What are we going to have for a price. We could have a starting bid and they would have to go from there.

Larry Timm thought that it might be worth 25 or maybe $30,000.00 

*Marshall Piotter made a motion that we have a sealed bid starting at $10,000.00.

Eldon Pomplun seconded it.

Carried.

Ellen Newman asked what we would do with the money.

*Ellen Newman made a motion that we take the profit from selling the old town hall and put it towards the boiler and controls for the new town hall. Tom Jackson seconded it.
Passed

*Fred Kasten made a motion that we have Bob Eckstein collect recyclables again this year.

Larry Hildebrand seconded it.

Passed.

Tom Egan also brought up that it would cost us $300.00 to move the trees and if the Kafers want the flag pole moved also.

Peggy stated that we have a very nice website. 

Ellen stated that she would like to see more on the web site.

Tom Egan asked if we are going to let Camille and Peggy work on the website. 

Tom does not think it is right that we not pay Peggy for her work.

Patty Fink made a motion that we should pay Peggy no second 
Peggy stated that if it is a monthly up date it would be $10.00 a month.
Fred Kasten talked about doing the assessors plat for Waukau. Not until we are done with the Eureka one.

Larry Timm also stated that the assessors plat for Eureka will not be on the 2008 tax roll.

It will be on the 2009.
Fred wants to have some meetings soon also to adopt some sort of rules for purchasing  maps.

Tom Jackson talked about the ordinances that are being worked on.

Pat Kafer stated that the fire numbers are ready and will be set up as soon as we find someone that will do it.

Tom Egan read and talked about the Resolution #1-2008 To enforce memorandum of understand (M.O.U.)
First meeting in the New Town Hall we have a 1 year warranty on the building from this day till. next April 8th 2009. Aubrey stated this at the walk thru on the 7th of April.

*Pat Kafer made a motion that we accept the MOU resolution as Tom read and send it to the County. Fred Kasten seconded it.

Passed.

Rushford Annual Report

Eldon Pomplun asked what kind of loan did the town take out. It was a construction loan.

We hope to have it paid off in 5 years

*Patty Fink made a motion to pass the annual report, Butch Piotter seconded it.

Passed.

Patsy Pomplun thought that Larry Hildebrand should be reimbursed for his gas for mowing Rushford trails. 

Larry Hildebrand stated that he does not mind donating that to the town.

Fred Kasten made a motion that we adjourn the annual meeting 

Larry Hildebrand seconded it. Meeting adjourned
Town Meeting for April 8th 2008

Regular Board Meeting

Carried over from the Annual Meeting 

Clerks minutes Treasurer;s report were passed as is.

Fred Kasten went over the conditional use permit for the Kieler home for her home.
Jerry Schoonover asked why she had that many dogs and she stated that she breeds and sells them

Pat Kafer made a motion that we accept the kennel license as stated from the zoning meeting Jerry seconded it.

Carried

Tom Egan went over the correspondence.

Towns Association meeting

Tom Egan said the roads survey could be 29th 30th or May1st 

April 29th road tour 

Tom Egan stated that Curt Carlson has cars out there again.

Fred Kasten stated that he was supposed to get what ever he did approved.

Fred Kasten stated that there needs to be an official letter drafted to stop work until he has the correct permits.

The board decided to send a letter to the courts also.

Fred Kasten stated that we should talk to Selsing first before we do anything.

Tom Egan stated that the Resolution was passed and we will sign it and send it to the County.
On April 26th we will have an open house for bids starting at 10,000.00 Bids would be open on the 5th. Bids need to be in by the 2nd of May or post marked no later then May 2nd 

Fred talked about the Baldwins that they were not taking the land that was approved at the other meeting and they are doing a different chunk of land.

Fred stated do we want to charge them another $300.00 again or just charge them for the legal notice.
Pat Kafer made a motion that we keep and retain the $300.00 for the zoning for Baldwins. Jerry seconded it.

Passed

Tom Egan went over the bills to be paid.

Fred Kasten brought up about the meeting date. It will stay as is.

Tom Egan went over the bills for the New Town Hall.

Pat Kafer made a motion that we adjourn the meeting Jerry Schoonover seconded it.

Adjourned.

